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Dear James,  
 

Island Planning Strategy (July 2024) - Portsmouth City Council Response.  
 
Thank you for consulting us on the above document and also for the continuing discussions 
we are having between our respective authorities as we both prepare a new local plan. We 
have the following comments to make: 
 
Duty To Cooperate  
 
Portsmouth City Council (PCC) confirms our commitment to continue to discuss and work on 
cross boundary strategic planning matters with Isle of Wight Council (IoWC). The two 
authorities have recently worked together to working together to produce a Statement of 
Common Ground (SoCG) to support our respective local plans prior to submission which will 
help to provide clarity on key cross boundary topics where necessary. Having already met 
prior to and since our Regulation 19 consultations to discuss key issues, we would suggest a 
continuation of this dialogue at key stages of our plan preparation process in the run up to 
submission and examination of the two LPA's Local Plans. 
 
This representation has been written since the publication of the Government's consultation 
on revising the National Planning Policy Framework and other planning matters on 30 
July.  We do understand that this will result in significant changes to the planning system and 
we will continue to work collaboratively with the IoWC after the national changes are 
finalised and secondary legislation enacted as necessary.  
 
Housing  
 
PCC agree with the position outlined in paragraph 2.31 of the Island Strategy: 'The Isle of 
Wight is recognised as a standalone housing market area by neighbouring authorities in the 
Partnership for South Hampshire (PfSH) and that there are no adjacent authorities sharing 
land boundaries where ‘unmet need’ could easily be distributed.' This position is also set out 
in the SoCG ground between the two authorities dated 2nd July 2024. The SoCC also sets 
out that the two authorities are unable to accommodate each other's unmet housing needs 
due to land supply constraints.  






